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ZONTA'S NINTH ANNUAL DAY OF FILM

Zonta Club of Denver's Ninth annual Day of Film will

feature No Job For A Woman. The film is directed by

Michelle Midori Fillion and narrated by Julianna Margulies.
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When World War II broke out, reporter Martha Gellhorn was so determined to get to the

frontlines that she left husband Ernest Hemingway, never to be reunited. Ruth Cowan’s

reporting was hampered by a bureau chief who refused to talk to her. Meanwhile,

photojournalist Dickey Chappelle wanted to get so close to the action that she could feel

bullets whizzing by. This award-winning documentary tells the colorful story of how these

three tenacious war correspondents forged their now legendary reputations during the

war— when battlefields were considered no place for a woman.

The Day of Film will be March 4, 2017, at the Tivoli Center at Metropolitan State University

of Denver. Doors will open at 9:30 a.m., the film will start at 10:00 and be followed by a

discussion with the director and champagne brunch.

The proceeds from last year’s event went to the Family Tree. This non-profit organization
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is committed to helping individuals, families and communities break the inter-generational

cycles of child abuse, domestic violence and homelessness.   

Go to zonta-denver.org as soon as possible to order tickets or to make a tax-deductible

donation to the Zonta Club of Denver Foundation, a 501(c)(3) organization.

DENVER WOMEN'S MARCH

On Saturday, January 21st, ZCD members Judy McNerny, Mary Benoit, Sheila Davis and

Marian Lee gathered to attend the Women’s March in downtown Denver. Gwen Fornia and

Alexis Newton also attended. In a massive showing for “human rights and equality,” tens of

thousands of people from across Colorado flooded Civic Center Park, including men and

children as well as women. People flowed into the park from all directions, even as the

crowd began to slowly funnel out into the parade route through the city. Many were carrying

signs, and a large number of women were wearing pink hats that signaled solidarity with

the national Pussyhat project. There were people of all ages, including an elderly woman

being pushed in a wheelchair while she held a sign that read “Now you’ve made Nanna

mad.”

The Denver rally was one of hundreds of women’s marches taking place worldwide.

Massive numbers of people filled the National Mall in Washington, D.C., the Boston

Common and Pershing Square in Los Angeles. Wendy Henry-Moraskie joined a

smaller-sized Womens’ March in New Orleans, while there for a visit. In Denver, so many

people showed up for the rally that they began to divert from the parade route, filling the

16th Street Mall for blocks. By 11:30 a.m., Jessica Rogers, one of the event organizers,

estimated that the crowd had swelled to more than 100,000 people.

On the Facebook page for the event, organizers described the goal of the march as

providing an outlet and support for those who wish to:

1) Advocate for and defend the most marginalized members of our society.
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2) Connect with like-minded individuals and organizations within local Colorado

communities.

3) Serve as a model of peaceful demonstration for the young women and men, and girls

and boys, who will be the leaders of tomorrow.

4) Honor the women and men who have come before us and fought for human and

women’s rights.

Though large, the rally was peaceful and a great example of democracy and advocacy at

work, of people gathering to make their views known to their leaders.

~ Marian Lee

FEBRUARY MEETING

Meeting Details

Date:

Time:

Location:

Advocacy Moment:

Price:

Program:

Thursday, February 9, 2017

5:00 p.m.

Bent Noodle, 3055 S Parker Road, Aurora

Judy McNerny

TBA soon

Service Grant Award Dinner

Reservations are essential so the restaurant can set the appropriate number of places.

Please contact Liz Stewart as soon as possible but no later than noon on Monday,

February 6, at esavstew@yahoo.com to make reservations for yourself and your guests.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

ADVOCACY COMMITTEE

Please join me and become an educated advocate:

Thursday, February 16

Human Trafficking Awareness Legislative Day at the Colorado State Capital.  There will be

many dynamic speakers.  I will send out exact information as soon as I have it but please

save the date.  If you can’t come for the entire day, that is fine, but you will be happy to be

able to spend the time you can to learn about trafficking and what our law makers are doing

about it. 

Tuesday February 28

Colorado Women’s Legislative Breakfast at Scottish Rite Masonic Center 1370 Grant St.
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7:30 to 9.  The cost is $20, to register go to www.cslb.org.  We have a table, well actually

1/3 of a table.  This is a great networking and recruiting opportunity for all of you.

Call or email me if you have questions.

~ Mary B

FUND RAISING COMMITTEE

Please reserve your tickets ASAP for the Day of Film on March 4. We need the support of

100% of our members for this event to be a success.  he Director, Michelle Midori Fillion,

is flying in from New York – she was so impressed with our mission that she wanted to

participate. Our own member, Linda Rhea will be the MC. Linda is a professional speaker

with Toastmasters, so I know she will do a great job! It  will be a great event – larger room

with a stage and large screen, and delicious brunch catered by Serendipity Catering. We

are once again sponsored by the Womens’ Institute at Metro State University of Denver. 

Once again this year, they will cover almost all of our costs for using their facility. This is a

huge sponsorship for us, and I hope we can honor that by increasing  attendance over last

year. Our goal is 200, so please help us meet our goal. I personally sent this to over 20

friends and relatives, and have had a good response already. We don’t get people to

attend this event if we don’t ask!! It is an opportunity for our friends and family to attend a

great event and help support our philanthropy. 

Also, don’t forget to start collecting items for our yard sale on May 21 at Cynthia’s home.

We need more donations than ever so we can continue to support the Jane M Klausman

Scholarship and Zonta Wings as we have in the past. 

~ Kathy

SERVICE COMMITTEE

The service committee is gearing up for the new year. The liaisons are busy contacting the

new grant recipients. The liaisons are as follows:

The Gathering Place: Debbie and Penny

Friends of the Haven:  Judy Mc

Women Veterans of Colorado:  Mary Lou and Lori
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Family Tree:  Judy A

Dance 2B Free:  Olette and CJ

We are looking forward to introducing our new grantees to the club at the February awards

dinner and are excited about planning our service opportunities for the new year.

There will be no Item of the Month for February because of the awards dinner.

The next service meeting will be Monday, February 6 at Perkins at 6:00 p.m.

~ Nancy

Lori DiSaia is collecting items for an auction to benefit True Impact Ministries, a

501(c)(3) organization. The auction proceeds will help provide services to orphans in

Uganda. Donations are tax deductibe. To learn more about this organization, go to

trueimpactministries.com. Bring your contributions to the February meeting.

MINUTES

Regular Club Meeting

January 12, 2017

Call to order: 6:36

Katie Wienecke, President

Introduction of guests:

Sadie Clifton (YWPA Recipient from Canon City Club, looking to start a Golden Z Club at

Regis)

Linda McGill (Sheila Davis)

Gretchen Paupore (Carin Paupore, Former Zontian)

Elaine Gilley (ZCD Accountant)

Trisha McNerny (Judy McNerny)

Advocacy Moment                                                                                  Gwen Fornia

Presented on an article “Leaders Are More Powerful When They Are Humble”

(Washington Post)

How can I bring my strengths and weaknesses together to be a better

advocate?

Important for what we do because the study in the article showed that people

listen better when conversations are approached from humbleness.
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From Omega Institute for Holistic Studies:

Advocate from your heart to make change. Sometimes we give so much that

we get compassion burnout, but when we open our hearts and keep them

open, we are better change agents. Make sure to take care of yourself and

understand that immediate change may not happen, but you can still make a

positive impact.

When you have a conversation with someone where you disagree, consider

stopping to think and find something in their story that you could see some truth in,

repeat that to them, say “and”, and add in your advocacy. Using the word “and” both

validates their POV and allows for yours.

Approval of Minutes from November 10, 2016 Meeting             

Carin Paupore, Secretary

File as corrected

Committee Reports

Service:

Regarding Grant Awards Meeting

Look for an e-mail from Olette Stanberry will be sending and e-mail for

members to sign up which grantee table you want to sit at.

Fundraising:

Day of Film

“No Job for Women” About the challenges faced by female reporters in WWII.

Linda Rhea will be our M.C.

Still looking for a speaker for after the film.

Food looks really good- using Serendipity Catering

Larger room with a stage

Ticket Prices will stay the same until 2 weeks before the event.

Volunteers Needed!

Sign up sheet was passed out at the meeting for different shifts.

E-mail Kathy Linscott to sign up

Nominating Committee

Nomination forms will be sent out via e-mail soon to start getting together the board

for 2017-2018.They will follow up with phone calls.Be sure to volunteer!

Program                                                                              Julie Bradley, Mary Benoit

Zonta International Foundation

Presented on ZI Foundation projects: Fistula in Liberia, Addressing Human

Trafficking and Unsafe Migration in Nepal, Delaying Early Marriage in Niger, and Let

Us Learn in Madagascar

Why donate to International?

As a club we are obliged to support the projects that we had our delegates

vote for.

We donate 30% of our fundraising profits to ZI Foundation, so supporting our

6



fundraisers supports ZI Foundation projects.

There is an award at International Convention for every club that had 100%

participation in individual donations to ZI Foundation each year.

Passed around individual donation, direct debit/credit recurring donation

forms.

Receipts available for cash donations

Members can also make their donation online through the ZI website.

Played Zonta Trivia to learn more about Zonta International

Old Business

Area 3 Meeting Reminder

January 28, 2017. You should have received several e-mails about the meeting.Tied

in with Amelia Earhart Luncheon.

Reminder that if it is the first time you are attending, ZCD will reimburse you.

New Business

UNA Film Festival

ZCD is a sponsor for the 3rd year in a row for the UNA Film Festival. We are

sponsoring two films:

Clinica Migrantes: Life Liberty and the Pursuit of Happiness

Painted Nails (highlights Vietnamese nail salons- exposure to toxins, health

problems)

All films have a human rights focus.

ZCD has been given 5 tickets with sponsorship. If you would like one, contact Alexis

Newton. Otherwise, tickets cost $8 and full festival passes are also available for

purchase.

Golden Z

Have a great opportunity to get a Golden Z Club going at Regis University.

Great opportunity to get involved and supporting young women who are

interested in the same goals as ZI.

If you are interested in helping with the Golden Z steering committee, e-mail

Katie Wienecke.

Sadie Clifton stated that she is interested in doing it because she was ready to get

something new happening to create change.

Metro Scholarship

Asked if we are interested in having a breakfast with our scholarship recipients.

If you are interested in helping organize a breakfast, e-mail Katie Wienecke.

Lori Disaia expressed interest at the meeting.

Gwen Fornia learned that the amount available for three year payout for Metro

scholarship will be around $23,000 from Hershey Charitable Trust. Approval will

come from the ZCD Board.

Conversation about the legality of doing business via e-mail was table for future

discussion at Trustee meeting.

Birthday Recognition

7



Roses and certificates were awarded to December and January birthdays based on years

of service.

December:

Debbie Gridley (2 years of service)

Penny Burke (3 years of service)

Nancy McWhirter (6 years of service)

Wendy Henry Moraskie (17 years of service)

Cathy Conley (19 years of service)

Evie Ashmore (20 years of service)

Nikki Headlee (31 years of service)

Barb Pellegren (31 years of service)

Announcements:

Linda McGill (guest) volunteers with a Veteran’s Shelter in Curtis Park. They accept

clothing donations, so if you are looking to donate clothing, especially men’s clothing,

please consider this organization. You will get a tax receipt. Sheila Davis can connect you.

Lori Disaia shared about an organization that she is involved in that is having an silent

auction fundraiser on February 12 at Crossroads Community Church in Parker. If you have

anything (goods or services) that would be good for the silent auction that you are willing to

donate, please contact Lori Disaia.

50/50 drawing: Julie Bradley!!! $21 to ZCD.

Dates to remember:

January 19, 2017     Legislative Preview 789 Sherman St. Denver, 8:30 a.m.

January 19, 2017     Membership Committee Meeting at Citron Bistro, 5:30 p.m.

January 28, 2017     Amelia Earhart Luncheon and Area 3 Annual Meeting

11a-4p, UC Boulder

January 29, 2017     UNA Film Festival at SEI Film Center

February 9, 2017     Annual Grant Awards Dinner at The Bent Noodle

February 16, 2017   Human Trafficking Legislative Day (save the date)

March 4, 2017          Day of Film (save the date)

May 19, 2017           Garage Sale (save the date)

Regular Club Meeting

January 12, 2017

Call to order: 6:36

Katie Wienecke, President

Introduction of guests:

Sadie Clifton (YWPA Recipient from Canon City Club, looking to start a Golden Z Club at

Regis)

Linda McGill (Sheila Davis)

Gretchen Paupore (Carin Paupore, Former Zontian)
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Elaine Gilley (ZCD Accountant)

Trisha McNerny (Judy McNerny)

Advocacy Moment                                                                                  Gwen Fornia

Presented on an article “Leaders Are More Powerful When They Are Humble”

(Washington Post)

How can I bring my strengths and weaknesses together to be a better

advocate?

Important for what we do because the study in the article showed that people

listen better when conversations are approached from humbleness.

From Omega Institute for Holistic Studies:

Advocate from your heart to make change. Sometimes we give so much that

we get compassion burnout, but when we open our hearts and keep them

open, we are better change agents. Make sure to take care of yourself and

understand that immediate change may not happen, but you can still make a

positive impact.

When you have a conversation with someone where you disagree, consider

stopping to think and find something in their story that you could see some truth in,

repeat that to them, say “and”, and add in your advocacy. Using the word “and” both

validates their POV and allows for yours.

Approval of Minutes from November 10, 2016 Meeting             

Carin Paupore, Secretary

File as corrected

Committee Reports

Service:

Regarding Grant Awards Meeting

Look for an e-mail from Olette Stanberry will be sending and e-mail for

members to sign up which grantee table you want to sit at.

Fundraising:

Day of Film

“No Job for Women” About the challenges faced by female reporters in WWII.

Linda Rhea will be our M.C.

Still looking for a speaker for after the film.

Food looks really good- using Serendipity Catering

Larger room with a stage

Ticket Prices will stay the same until 2 weeks before the event.

Volunteers Needed!

Sign up sheet was passed out at the meeting for different shifts.

E-mail Kathy Linscott to sign up

Nominating Committee

Nomination forms will be sent out via e-mail soon to start getting together the board

for 2017-2018.They will follow up with phone calls.Be sure to volunteer!
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Program                                                                              Julie Bradley, Mary Benoit

Zonta International Foundation

Presented on ZI Foundation projects: Fistula in Liberia, Addressing Human

Trafficking and Unsafe Migration in Nepal, Delaying Early Marriage in Niger, and Let

Us Learn in Madagascar

Why donate to International?

As a club we are obliged to support the projects that we had our delegates

vote for.

We donate 30% of our fundraising profits to ZI Foundation, so supporting our

fundraisers supports ZI Foundation projects.

There is an award at International Convention for every club that had 100%

participation in individual donations to ZI Foundation each year.

Passed around individual donation, direct debit/credit recurring donation

forms.

Receipts available for cash donations

Members can also make their donation online through the ZI website.

Played Zonta Trivia to learn more about Zonta International

Old Business

Area 3 Meeting Reminder

January 28, 2017. You should have received several e-mails about the meeting.Tied

in with Amelia Earhart Luncheon.

Reminder that if it is the first time you are attending, ZCD will reimburse you.

New Business

UNA Film Festival

ZCD is a sponsor for the 3rd year in a row for the UNA Film Festival. We are

sponsoring two films:

Clinica Migrantes: Life Liberty and the Pursuit of Happiness

Painted Nails (highlights Vietnamese nail salons- exposure to toxins, health

problems)

All films have a human rights focus.

ZCD has been given 5 tickets with sponsorship. If you would like one, contact Alexis

Newton. Otherwise, tickets cost $8 and full festival passes are also available for

purchase.

Golden Z

Have a great opportunity to get a Golden Z Club going at Regis University.

Great opportunity to get involved and supporting young women who are

interested in the same goals as ZI.

If you are interested in helping with the Golden Z steering committee, e-mail

Katie Wienecke.

Sadie Clifton stated that she is interested in doing it because she was ready to get

something new happening to create change.

Metro Scholarship
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Asked if we are interested in having a breakfast with our scholarship recipients.

If you are interested in helping organize a breakfast, e-mail Katie Wienecke.

Lori Disaia expressed interest at the meeting.

Gwen Fornia learned that the amount available for three year payout for Metro

scholarship will be around $23,000 from Hershey Charitable Trust. Approval will

come from the ZCD Board.

Conversation about the legality of doing business via e-mail was table for future

discussion at Trustee meeting.

Birthday Recognition

Roses and certificates were awarded to December and January birthdays based on years

of service.

December:

Debbie Gridley (2 years of service)

Penny Burke (3 years of service)

Nancy McWhirter (6 years of service)

Wendy Henry Moraskie (17 years of service)

Cathy Conley (19 years of service)

Evie Ashmore (20 years of service)

Nikki Headlee (31 years of service)

Barb Pellegren (31 years of service)

Announcements:

Linda McGill (guest) volunteers with a Veteran’s Shelter in Curtis Park. They accept

clothing donations, so if you are looking to donate clothing, especially men’s clothing,

please consider this organization. You will get a tax receipt. Sheila Davis can connect you.

Lori Disaia shared about an organization that she is involved in that is having an silent

auction fundraiser on February 12 at Crossroads Community Church in Parker. If you have

anything (goods or services) that would be good for the silent auction that you are willing to

donate, please contact Lori Disaia.

50/50 drawing: Julie Bradley!!! $21 to ZCD.

Dates to remember:

January 19, 2017     Legislative Preview 789 Sherman St. Denver, 8:30 a.m.

January 19, 2017     Membership Committee Meeting at Citron Bistro, 5:30 p.m.

January 28, 2017     Amelia Earhart Luncheon and Area 3 Annual Meeting

11a-4p, UC Boulder

January 29, 2017     UNA Film Festival at SEI Film Center

February 9, 2017     Annual Grant Awards Dinner at The Bent Noodle

February 16, 2017   Human Trafficking Legislative Day (save the date)

March 4, 2017          Day of Film (save the date)

May 19, 2017           Garage Sale (save the date)

Respectfully submitted,

Carin Paupore, Secretary
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PRESIDENTS MESSAGE

Dear Denver Zontians,

I hope everyone’s year is off to a great start and that everyone is looking forward to this

month’s meeting. Our grants meeting is one of my favorite times of the year. I think it is

wonderful to meet the organizations that we will be working with and supporting through the

coming year. I hope to see everyone there and please don’t forget to sign up for a table.

Our annual fundraiser, Day of Film, is right around the corner as well. I am very excited to

see this year’s film No Job for a Woman and for the Q&A after. I know fundraising has

been working hard and I am sure that between the wonderful documentary, delicious food

from Serendipity and great guests, this will be a year to remember. Don’t forget to buy your

tickets! And if you have not received the email from Julie Bradley to share with family,

friends and colleagues let Judy Mc know right away and she will send it to you.

Last, thank you to everyone who came to our January dine-in. We had a great group of

women for the evening. A special thanks to Julie and Mary for their informative and fun

program. If you haven’t given to International yet, please consider making a donation

today.

Thank you,

Katie

UPCOMING EVENTS

HUMAN TRAFFICKING LEGISLATIVE DAY

Thursday, February 16th, 2017

Colorado State Capitol West Foyer
Save the date for Colorado's annual Human

Trafficking Legislative Day at the Colorado State

Capitol. This year the focus will be on the dedicated
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individuals of law enforcement. We will end the day

with a rally in the west foyer. Detailed schedule to

follow. 

Be Part of Zonta ACTION

2017 North American Inter-District Meeting
2 - 4 June 2017

Washington, D.C.
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Dear Zontians, 

Join us at the 2017 North American Inter-District Meeting in the Washington, D.C.

area from 2-4 June 2017 at the four star Hilton McLean Tysons Corner Hotel. The

theme of this year's meeting is "Be Part of Zonta ACTION".

On Friday, 2 June, we will travel to Washington, D.C. by train to advocate for

Zonta's issues on Capitol Hill. Zontians will meet at the U.S. Capitol, be briefed by a

member of the International Advocacy Committee, then visit a state senator or

congressman's office to advocate for Zonta issues. There will be no cost for the

event, but each participant will be responsible for providing their own transportation

and lunch. There is a complimentary shuttle from the hotel to the Silver Line metro

station, which is one mile from the hotel.

Friday evening will include a buffet and roundtable discussions with experts on

various Zonta topics. Saturday will feature a general session, workshops, and lunch

and dinner, both with speakers. There will be more workshops on Sunday morning

followed by brunch and a recap of all the information presented. (See workshop

information below.)

International President Sonja Hönig Schough will participate the North American

Inter-District Meeting then hold an International Board Meeting in the hotel following

our meeting.

This is an opportunity for you to meet with state representatives; talk with Zonta

International's leadership; learn new information on advocacy, leadership,

membership and service; spend time with Zontians from all over the United States

and Canada, and perhaps spend a little time shopping at the nearby Tysons Corner

Shopping Centers, two of the major shopping centers of Northern Virginia. 
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Early registration will begin 1 January and PayPal will be available to accommodate

credit cards on the 2017 NAIDM website. The

website, www.northamericanmeeting2017.com, is online and you can view our

comprehensive program, details of our Capitol Hill Day, hotel information and other

NAIDM information.  

Early registration, from 1 January to 1 March will be $220.00; standard registration

will be from 2 March to 1 May and will cost $235.00, and late registration begins on

2 May and will cost $250.00. The registration fee includes the program as well as

Friday night appetizers, Saturday lunch and dinner and Sunday brunch. Hotel rooms

will cost $109.00 a night from 31 May - 6 June, giving you a place to stay if you

decide to do a little touring of the U.S. Capitol either before or after the event. The

hotel is conveniently located 13 miles from Washington Dulles airport.

Attend the 2017 North American Inter-District Meeting and be a part of Zonta Action.

Judy Johnston

Chairman, 2017 North American Inter-District Meeting

zonta46@verizon.net

703-476-5039
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CALENDAR

February 9         Annual Grant Awards Dinner at the Bent Noodle, 5 pm

February 16       Human Trafficking Legislative Day - save the date!

February 28       Colorado Women's Legislative Breakfast

Scottish Rite Masonic Center 1370 Grant St., 7:30 to 9 am

                           To register go to cslb.org

March 4              Zonta Day of Film: No Job for a Woman - buy your tickets soon!

March 9              Club meeting, venue TBA

May 19               Garage Sale - start saving stuff now!

June 2-4             2017 North American Inter-District Meeting, Washington D.C. -

                           details and registration information above

Sept 22-24 District 12 Conference, Greeley or Ft. Collins - save the date!

June 29-

July 2, 2018        64th Zonta International Convention, Yokohama, Japan - start saving

                           money now!
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